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NEXT REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING:  WEDNESDAY APRIL 6, 2016 beginning at 10:00 A.M.  at AAA Mid- Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  Demonstration of new Saliva DRUG testing Instrument.   
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  Looks and feels like winter is over and thankfully, unlike last year, it was relatively mild.  I set a goal for our Association to be less than 500 roadway deaths this year.  There were about 553 motor vehicle deaths in 2015.  One way to help reduce traffic deaths is to participate in NHTSA’s prepared Products for Enforcement Action Kit (PEAK) that helps alert the public to prepare for maximum high-visibility seat belt enforcement.  Statistics show passenger vehicle occupants are buckling up during the day, but not enough at night. This mobilization is created to crackdown on violators 24-7, but a strong enforcement effort is urged between the nighttime hours of 6 p.m. and 5:59 a.m. due to the significant number of violators and fatal crashes during this time. Stay Safe, Tim.   
CARS SAVE LIVES CAMPAIGN:  NHTSA launched a new public awareness campaign called Safe Cars Save Lives that urges consumers to check for open recalls at least twice a year and to get their vehicles fixed as soon as parts are available. Last year, there were close to 900 recalls. Every year about 25 percent of recalled vehicles are left unrepaired.   Consumers are urged to get into the habit of checking their vehicle identification number (VIN) twice a year at a minimum using NHTSA’s free VIN lookup tool.                                                                                                                                               

MVC JOHN SPARANO RETIRED: John worked at MVC and had been their representative to our Association for the past 10 years.  John is a recipient of the Association’s Matthew Derham Award which demonstrates extraordinary service and the respect we had for him.  We will miss him very much and hope he continues to visit us in the future.  We wish him the best of luck in whatever he decides to do.
MVC Director Ray Martinez appointed Jim Ferguson as the representative to our Association.  Before joining MVC Mr. Ferguson was a police officer in Franklin Township (Somerset).    
SAFETY BELT USE IN 2015:  Seat belt use nationally in 2015 reached 88.5 percent, up from 86.7 percent in 2014; this was not a statistically significant difference. The result is from the National Occupant Protection Use Survey (NOPUS), which is the only survey that provides nationwide probability-based observed data on seat belt use in the United States. The NOPUS is conducted annually by the National Center for Statistics and Analysis of the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration. In 2015, NHTSA conducted a redesign to select a new NOPUS sample representative of the most current demographic and traffic conditions.  Safety belt use in New Jersey was at about 93 percent in 2015.

       SERGEANT FRANK PUMPHREY RECEIVES AWARD: With a great deal of pride and pleasure we announce that Cedar Grove Sergeant Frank Pumphrey is the recipient of the Essex County Traffic Officers Timothy Larney Memorial Traffic Safety Education and Enforcement Award. Frank’s mindset to traffic safety in Cedar Grove and Essex County make him a worthy recipient of this award.  Frank is an active instructor in our Practical Police Traffic Engineering course at Rutgers University.  He is the kind of guy that doesn’t say much – if something has to be done he will do it and not stand around waiting someone else to get the job done.  Congratulations Frank! 
VIOLET MARREO OF DHTS CHANGING JOBS: Violet is best known for her role in developing a safe teen driving safety program.  She is leaving NJ Division of Highway Traffic Safety to take on duties at NJ Manufacturers Insurance Company.  There was a party for her at noon at Mastoris Restaurant on March 7.  We wish Violet well at NJ Manufactures and look forward to working with her in the future. 

INVESTIGATE THIS:  Three people were killed and more than 70 injured in a huge pileup on a central Pennsylvania interstate highway.  The crash involved 64 vehicles including several tractor trailer and box trucks. Investigators believe snow squalls played a role in causing the crash. 
  Whew!!  
As of March 16, 2016 there were 95 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 101 during the same period in 2015,  A DECREASE OF 06 DEATHS.  
	COUNTY
	2016
	2015
	CHANGE
	COUNTY
	2016
	2015
	CHANGE

	Atlantic 
	04
	06
	-02
	Bergen 
	08
	05
	+03

	Burlington 
	03
	06
	-03
	Camden 
	08
	10
	-02

	Cape May 
	03
	05
	-02
	Cumberland 
	06
	04
	+02

	Essex 
	04
	07
	-03
	Gloucester 
	08
	03
	+05

	Hudson 
	05
	05
	-0-
	Hunterdon 
	01
	01
	-0-

	Mercer 
	03
	07
	-04
	Middlesex 
	07
	08
	-01

	Monmouth 
	07
	01
	+06
	Morris 
	04
	04
	-0-

	Ocean 
	06
	06
	-0-
	Passaic 
	02
	04
	-02

	Salem 
	03
	00
	+03
	Somerset 
	02
	12
	-10

	Sussex 
	04
	03
	+01
	Union 
	01
	04
	-03

	Warren
	06
	00
	+06
	 
	
	
	

	Deaths: Driver 47/46; Passenger 18/20; Pedalcyclist 00/02; Pedestrian 30/33. Crashes88 /97.                     
LAWMAKER WANTS TO LOWER DRINKING AGE TO 18 YEARS:  Assemblyman Michael Carroll introduced legislation to lower the legal drinking age in NJ from 21 to 18.  He uses the hackneyed phrase "If you're enough to join the military, you are old enough to drink."  A coalition of law enforcement, traffic safety and education groups formed in New Jersey to rise the drinking age to 21 in the 1980s.  New Jersey has had a 78 percent reduction in DWI fatalities in the 18- to 20-year-old age group since the drinking age was raised to 21. Our Association led the charge and in 1984 with a promise from Ronald Regan that if he became President he would raise the drinking age to 21.  He won the election and kept his promise by rising the National drink age to 21.  We save over 800 lives a year nationwide from the 21 year old drinking age.  Assemblyman Carroll argues kids now have Uber, Lyft and other ways to get around so they can drink and not be tempted to get behind the wheel.  Fortunately, it’s doubtful Carroll’s proposal will muster much support in Trenton. It certainly won’t with New Jersey residents, who have consistently supported keeping the legal drinking age at 21.  Needless to say we oppose the bill.
NEWARK FBI DIRECTOR APPOINTED:  Timothy Gallagher, a former deputy assistant director in the FBI’s Criminal Investigative Division, has been named FBI Director of the Newark Division by Director James B. Comey.  Gallagher was born and raised in New York and earned a Bachelor of Science degree in economics from St. Peter’s College in New Jersey.  He worked in Cleveland Division’s Canton office, where he investigated all types of criminal cases.  Gallagher will oversee the FBI’s Newark headquarters and five satellite offices that together cover the entire state with the exception of three counties, Camden, Gloucester, and Salem, handled by the Philadelphia Division. Throughout his career, he held leadership positions in the Criminal Investigative Division, Kansas City Division, Inspection Division, the Washington Field Office, and the Cyber Division.  Gallagher assumes his new role at the end of March.  
AUTOMATIC CARS AND TRAFFIC VIOLATIONS:   Automation of cars has been with us for a long time; to name a few anti-lock brakes, electronic stability control, and parallel parking.  If cars go fully automatic in the future, Google and Telsa say they will, and then Drunken Drivers and other traffic violations will disappear as well.  Wouldn’t that be great?  Drunken drivers account for over 30,000 enforcement violations.  Maybe the coffers will fall short but roadway kills should slip to zero and that should be good.  I guess the same could be said for speeding and some other traffic violations because with automatic cars there should be no violations.  Not to worry though – completely automatic cars are still a way off and Traffic Officers do much more than enforce traffic laws.  
POLICE MEMORIAL SERVICE:   The police memorial service for law enforcement officers is on May 24th at the great Auditorium in Ocean Grove, NJ, beginning at 11:00 A.M.  This year we will honor the lives and service of Trooper Eli M. McCarson (New Jersey State Police), Trooper Anthony A. Raspa (New Jersey State Police) and Corporal Scott R. Thompson (Manchester Township Police Department). 
2016 DUES NOW PAYABLE: The Annual NJPTOA membership Dues for 2016 is $50.00 per year, per department.  An invoice is attached to this newsletter for your convenience. Please make payment as soon as possible. Thank you.  

NATIONAL SEAT BELT MOBILIZATION:  The 2016 National Seat Belt Enforcement Mobilization is May 23 to June 5, 2016.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
                             NEXT MEETING:  APRIL 6, 2016 AT AAA Mid- ATLANTIC, HAMILTON, NJ  

                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 

NJ Police Traffic Officers Association

PO Box 664

Voorhees, NJ 008043

856-220-1433

E-MAIL: njptoa@hotmail.com

2016 INVOICE

DATE
ITEM
AMOUNT
1/1/2016
Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
$50.00
TOTAL:
$50.00
DATE:  1/1/2016   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)


	

	

	
	


